

Grimsby Power Incorporated

231 Roberts Road Grimsby, ON L3M 5N2

PH: 905.945.5437 FX: 905.945.9933

September 15, 2016

Delivered by RESS and Courier

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2015-0072

Grimsby Power Incorporated Electricity Distribution Rate Application for 2016 Rates

On August 18, 2016 the Board issued its Decision and Order. Within the Decision and Order Grimsby Power was given to September 14, 2016 to file its responses to comments on its draft rate order.

Grimsby Power is working diligently to reply to comments made by Board Staff and Energy Probe on the Draft Rate Order submitted August 30, 2016. Specifically, Grimsby Power is attempting to address the matter of rate mitigation that was noted in Board staff comments. As rate mitigation was a settled item in the Settlement Proposal approved by the Board Grimsby Power is working with the parties to the Settlement Proposal to resolve the issue.

If additional information is required by the Board please contact myself via e-mail (remyf@grimsbypower.com) or by phone at 905-945-5437 Ext. 221.

Regards,

Remy Fernandes

Chief Executive Officer Grimsby Power Inc.